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Trinchera Irrigation Company refurbishes the Sangre de Cristo Canal

FT. GARLAND — The
Trinchera Irrigation Com-
pany, which provides ir-
rigation water to its share-
holders in the Blanca - Fort
Garland, area is refurbish-
ing two sections of the con-
crete-lined Sangre de Cristo
Canal, which diverts water
from Sangre de Cristo Creek
into the company-owned ir-
rigation system.

The carrying capacity of
the Sangre de Cristo Canal,
which provides a large por-
tionof the water to the com-
pany’sshareholders during
the spring and early sum-
mer, has slowly decreased
due to ground movement
since it was first lined with
concrete in 1977.

“We have been operating
at about half the capac-
ity that we should he for

several vears.” irrigation
company hoard chairman
I'racy Kester explained.

“The amount of decrease

wasn’'t noticeable year to
year, but over time it is
having a big impact on our
ability to deliver water.”

About 2,000 feet of canal
willbe re-built and re-lined.
“The remainder of the three
mile canal is still in pretty
good shape,” Kester con-
tinued.

The Trinchera Irrigation
Company contracted with
Can-Do Concrete of Greeley
as the primary contractor.
Can-Do is the only com-
pany in the region that has
slip-form equipment large
enough for a ditch of this
size. Concrete and other
supplies and materials were
contracted locally. The
project should be finished
by the end of the month.

This project is a coopera-
tive effort of the Colorado
Water Conservation Board,
the Rio Grande Interhasin
Round Table and the Trin-
chera Trrigation Company




